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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 2nd December 2017
Laganvale Bandroom, Stranmillis

Chairperson
Boris Pinto
Attendees

Amber MacLennan (CWA), Chris McGookin (CWA), Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys), Bill Caughey (President), David Leonard (Dungannon), Jeanette Morton (Dungannon), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), Jonathan Sharpe (1st Old Boys), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Boris Pinto (Murley), Paul Kirk (Downshire)
Apologies

Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Victoria McAuley (Wellington), Catherine Dodsworth (Wellington), Ken Browne (Comber), David Johnston (Laganvale), Morris Cameron (3rd Carrick) 
Boris Pinto welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting
Due to printing error, Paul Kirk read out the minutes of the previous meeting.
They were accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Paul Kirk advised of correspondence:
· Lots of contest-related to’ing and fro’ing
· Radio Ulster show Blas were in touch looking for ensemble to play a few carols on their show. This was forwarded to bands and accepted by Laganvale. 

Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy advised that the bank balance was £798.70. This includes entry fees for QUB contest.
Santander Bank Account not quite there yet.

Festival of Brass financials:
	Income
	
	Expenditure

	Entry Fees 
	£630
	
	Leigh Baker Fee
	£200

	Admission
	£700
	
	L. Baker Expenses
	£400 

	Programmes
	£40
	
	Ent Adjudicators
	£125

	Dessie Graham
	£20
	
	Van Hire/Fuel
	£100

	
	
	
	Lunch
	£30

	
	
	
	Prize Fund
	£905

	Total Income 
	£1390
	
	Total Expenditure
	£1760


Contest made a loss of £370.
A general discussion then ensued with regards to the League’s low bank balance with various options being suggested to try to bring the League into better financial footing.

Paul Kirk to write to bands requesting that they consider the following options to allow BBL finances to recover:

forfeit of prize fund for 1 year of contesting 
or reduced prize fund

Bill Clements suggested that the prize fund should only be reduced and also that the BBL could look to utilise local suitably qualified adjudicators to save on expenses. 

Festival of Brass 2017
Boris Pinto advised that Leigh Baker thoroughly enjoyed the day. He thanked Paul Kirk and Michael Alcorn for their efforts, particularly with the sourcing of entertainment adjudicators at very short notice. 
Boris Pinto also commented that it has been suggested in the past that one person could perhaps perform a combined role of music and entertainment adjudicator. However, following discussions with Leigh Baker, this proved not to be practical as a music adjudicator tends to have their head in the scores and may well miss a lot of the entertainment efforts.

Paul Kirk queried whether an alternative venue will be required for 2018. Boris Pinto responded that other venues have been investigated for 2017 event, however some can be expensive.

Alan Hunter mentioned a recent conversation with Wilson Shields at the Sage contest. Wilson suggested the Belvoir Players Theatre as a possible venue. 

Solos & Ensembles 2018
Boris Pinto to arange flights for Andrew Williams.
Possible youth workshop on Friday night but current BBL financial situation needs to be borne in mind.

Brass in Concert, Fivemiletown

Boris Pinto has spoken to a few Fermanagh bands with regards to taking part in the Friday night event.
It was suggested that Enniskillen Concert Band should also be invited, and perhaps school bands too – Omagh Academy, St Michael’s College, Enniskillen RGS

Spring Festival 2018
Boris Pinto advised that he had been speaking to Paul Holland (Flowers Band) about adjudicating. Paul had requested a higher fee that BBL normally offer. This will be discussed further by the BBL Executive.  
Festival of Brass 2018

Venue to be confirmed
BBL Executive to discuss SuperBrass booking and report back. 

There being no further business, Boris Pinto brought the meeting to a close. 

Next meeting will be at 3pm on Saturday 5th January 2018 in Laganvale Bandroom. BBL executive to meet at 2.30pm.

2018 BBL Contest Dates

17 Feb

Solos & Ensembles

23-24 Feb
Brass in Concert, Fivemiletown

21 Apr

Spring Festival
24 Nov

Festival of Brass @ QUB

Page 2 of 2

[image: image1.jpg]